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Attention: Lisa Kennedy

Dear Mr Whitworth
Shoalhaven Cancer Care Centre Proposal

Thank you for your letter of 8 March 2011 outlining the proposed planning process for the
development of the Shoalhaven Cancer Care Centre adjacent to the existing Shoalhaven
District Memorial Hospital on a Crown land reserve, being part Lot 7399 DP11322679,
Scenic Drive, Nowra.

On 14 April 2010 the Minister for Lands, the Hon. Tony Kelly, MLC issued a letter to the then
Minister for Health the Hon. Carmel Tebbutt, confirming support for the establishment of the
Cancer Centre within the Crown land reserve currently dedicated as Nowra Park. Since that
time the Land and Property Management Authority (LPMA) has reached in principle
agreement with NSW Health Infrastructure on the details of the area of the reserve to be
acquired for this project.

In view of the timeframe attached to the Commonwealth funding for the project, permission is
given for NSW Planning to progress the planning proposal to the public exhibition and
government agency consultation stage as outlined in your letter and the attached planning
documents. LPMA acknowledges that the planning proposal involves the rezoning of the
proposed site from 6(a) Open Space — Recreation to 5(a) Special Uses (Health Services
Facilities).

Should you require any further information, please contact Karen Fowler, Manager South
Coast Area on 44289107.
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Bronwyn Connolly
Director South
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